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TEXT: 1 John 1:9 "If we confess our sins, he is faithful and
just, and will forgive our sins and cleanse us from all

unrighteousness•"

We gather here tonight to mark the beginning of Lent, forty
weekdays before Easter. By the relatively slim attendance, we
can see that Ash Wednesday and Lent are not among the most
popular Christian observances. And that is too bad because they
are just as important to the Christian experience as other, more
favored occasions.

From at least the Fourth Century, Christians have celebrated
Lent as a time for self-examination and repentance as we prepare
for Easter. Admittedly, the season has often been burdened with
legalism, and our spiritual ancestors were, no doubt, wise to
reject many of its practices. But we ought not "throw the baby
out with the bath."

Many people would like an Easter without Lent, the crown
without the cross. But that is not possible. For no spiritual
progress is ever made without some kind of inner struggle. How
long that takes may vary, but it usually takes a while. And, in
the symbolic language of the Bible that "while" is often ex
pressed by the number, forty.

So, Moses was on the mountain for forty days and forty
nights before he received the Ten Commandments. And Elijah
fasted forty days and forty nights before he had his vision of
God. Even Jesus spent forty days and forty nights in the wilder
ness, struggling with temptation.

If such spiritual giants needed to prepare before they could
experience God, why should we be different? If even Jesus needed
to get away from the pressures and distractions of living in
order to sort things out, does not it stand to reason that you
and I might have to do the same?

And, as we begin this season of Lent, I can think of no
better text for us to contemplate than these words from First
John: "If we say we have no sin, we deceive ourselves, and the
truth is not in us. If we confess our sins, he is faithful and
just, and will forgive our sins and cleanse us from all unright
eousness." (I John 1:8-9)

I realize, of course, that many people think "sin" is old
fashioned, like the Thee's and Thou's in the King James Bible.






